LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL
DISTRICT N-1

NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY 2008

DG Luke’s Message

9

The year is quickly passing us by. It will be soon time to
welcome new Club Presidents, Secretaries, Zone Chairs
and a new Vice District Governor. IT IS ELECTION
TIME AGAIN!

I can’t say enough about the hospitality I
receive when I visit the clubs of this great
district. I eat like a king. You make it a
pleasure and an honor to serve as District
Governor. Keep up the good work!

Just a reminder that reports are due at the
end of every month. Use these reports to brag
about your club. Toot your own horn. No one
else will.

I recently had the pleasure to induct fifteen
young people into the Nackawic Leo Club.
Along with the Stratford & Area Leo club our
Leo Program is on the rise. The district has
room for more. Check out the International
website for information.

Keep up with the good work! Serve with
pride. I hope to see as many of you at our

convention in Moncton. Let’s make it a

success.

DG Luke Stennick

Please send in items to Lion Susan
Sangster for the newsletter. Remember,

this is your Newsletter!!

BE MODEST! IT IS THE KIND OF

PRIDE LEAST LIKELY TO

OFFEND.

....................... JULES RENARD
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.Moncton Lions Club are very busy
serving their community. (Left) They
recently supported the Moncton Food
Bank. Shown here is Left,Chairman
Clarence Curwin, Betty Surette
Coordinator, King Lion Eric Hussey
(Right)They also supported the House of
Nazareth with a donation. Shown here is
left King Lion Eric Hussey, Babara Godin
Coordinator, Lion Clarence Curwin
Chairman . (Left) Also the Karing
Kitchen. Shown here on the left is King
Lion Eric Hussey,Phyllis Perry
Coordinator, Lion Clarence Curwin
Chairman. (Right) Also the Ray of Hope
Kitchen. Shown here on the left is Lion
Clarence Curwin Chairman, Jacquline
Arseneau Coordinator, King Lion Eric
Hussey.

——— = —

If you have any special requests
Please contact me
lukes@nb.sympatico.ca

m————

What's New

Would you like your event published in the
Newsletter?

Has your Club held a special event that you

would like to share with fellow Lions? Lion Fred Burchill of the Moncton Lions Club receives a m
I Cheque for $5000 from King Lion Eric Hussey. The i
SEND IT TO US!! Il proceeds will go to the local area High Schools scholarships. i

lukes@nb.sympatico.ca

sangster(@nbnet.nb.ca

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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Lions Clubs
International 4

Ranked Best NGO
1N July 2007, conpuics et

Clubs International and its foundarion the best
non-governmental organization (NGO) worldwide with

which to work. This top ranking was according to ratings
compiled by the Financial Times in association with Dalberg Global
Development Advisers and the United Nations Global Compact.

The rankings assessed 34 plobal creanizations ranked by 445
companies involved with NGOs and international
agencies. Lions Clubs International was rated most
highly and ranked first for program exccution,
communication, adaptability and accountability in

the fa 5t-gmw'|||g world of nml-pmﬁtﬁ.

The assessment, published in the Financial Time'

Corporate Clitizenship and Philanthropy special report,
highlights companies’ growing interest in long-term
partnerships to tackle an expanding range Mame of Organizofion | Couniry of HQ | Total -"’WH '

1 Lions Clubs International | United States

Tt s in 200 o nie)

of social issues.

—Fnancisi Times, july 5, 2007

QUICKFACT
1 ﬂ ﬂﬂfo of all

funds donated to LCIF

hplhn‘ilﬂﬂﬂnt {l indljr

un-wH.I "__,,
ose who would otherwise

and give sght
live in dm

", reach people and places
. upmmmﬁ dnuﬁ"ul‘iu n need. All foundation
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by interest on investments.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”

We are the

SICIF (fbampmns.

SPREAD
THE
NEWS!

What a great
membership
building tool !

As Lions, we
have always
known that we
are the “BEST”
Service
Organization in
the world.

Now our claim
has been
validated

SPREAD
THE
NEWS!
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PROTOCOL

Believe it or not - & S -
it is already that time of our Lion’s year to consider 2

The All Important Club Nominating Committee

In the midst of all our service work and fund raising projects throughout the year, the
appointing of the Nominating Committee is often forgotten, overlooked , or left to the last
minute. Yet, it may very well be one of the most important committees in any Lions club.

NOW is the time of the year when Clubs must activate this committee as any Lions
club’s future success will depend, in large measure, upon having qualified, truly dedicated
leaders ! All clubs must have leaders who are willing to make a commitment of their time and -
energy. Only then, are Lions Clubs able to be responsive to the ever increasing service needs
of their communities.

A club President should NOT “rush through the process” but think deeply about the
composition of the Nominating Committee. Only knowledgeable Lions should be appointed
to the Nominating Committee . Incidentally, Robert’s Rules of Order clearly states that the one
committee to which the Club President/Chairperson should not be a member of is the Nominat-
ing Committee! Over the experience of several years, many clubs in our District have benefit-
ted from the excellent practice of appointing their three most recent “King Lions” to be mem-
bers of the Nominating Committee as they, perhaps better than most other members, have
observed in their respective terms of office, who “can best be relied upon to get the job done”.

Have you ever noticed that those clubs, who are continually able to answer the call
“TO SERVE”, are the very same ones who grow, not only in Membership, but in community
stature? People will always volunteer to join any organization with a good reputation. Those
Lions Clubs I know ,who have buiit a good reputation for service in their community, have
done many things well, but two specific qualities come to mind.

First, they paid great attention to developing their member’s leadership skills. They did
not believe that all they had to do in selecting their officers for the next year, was “fo just
bump their present officers up one line". Secondly, they recognized that the members of the
Club Nominating Committee have an arduous responsibility, that of making recommendations

to their clubs as to who may best serve their clubs as Officers for the coming year.

With this in mind, the Nominating Committee members shouid carefully read and refer
to the actual duties of each officer on their Board of Directors, found in both our Lions Club
Constitution and By-Laws, Article V11 ("OFFICERS"), and the “Club President’s Manual”.This
part of the process should not be glossed over, or taken lightly as each position has different
expectations. Only then, should the Nominating Committee endeavor to “match up” the skill
sets, experience and even " individual personalities” to each officer position. ALL members of
the club should be given consideration for Board positions - this is one place where we do not
run a “popularity contest”! Likewise, an individual member’s “particular interests” should be
given some attention. In short, any Nominating Committee has to strive to put “round pegs
into round holes”.

For a club to remain healthy, there should always be a reasonable balance between
nominating “older, or long time members” and adding “newer, or more recently inducted
members” of a Lions club. Nothing will kill a club more gquickly than the “old guard continually

holding power” or “delegating the rookies” to the sidelines. Lions International, in their many
years of surveys, have documented proof that this is one of the major reasons for newer

members “dropping out”, resulting in declining membership in both small and large clubs.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE?” @
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There are two other requirements for Nominating Committee members to remember -
each is important. One, that before being nominated , a member must be “in good standing”.
This means that their dues must be paid up in full .There may be an occasional exception, but
generally speaking, members who are lax in paying their dues on time, are not as likely to be
as attentive to performing their Board of Directors duties in the future as they should be. Two,
before presenting their report to their Lions Club, the committee must contact every member
being _considered for office to receive that member’s agreement that they are willing to serve
in the capacity to which they have been nominated. Nothing is more embarrassing to the com-
mittee’s work than to have a Lion stand up at a meeting, particularly if there are visitors, and
state * I wasn't called about this”, or “No thanks, I do not wish to serve the club in this office”.

NUMBER OF MEETINGS required to complete the Nomination and Election Process ?
I quote Lions International’s statement re “General Principles Regarding Elections”---
“all elections should be guided by the provisions contained in the respective club, district and
International Constitution, or by any rules of procedure adopted by the respective club or
district for elections or by local stature or common law”,_Otherwise, all questions of order of
procedure should be determined in accordance with Robert’s Rules of Order, Newly revised”.
A process that works for a club with a large membership may not be suitable for a club strug-
gling to survive with a smali membership. An example., even in our district, we have many
clubs with more than 50 members and just as many with 15, or less.

Did you know that at the 2007 Lions International Convention , Article 1V, Sections 2
and 3, were revised to read that "Wominations made be made from the floor of the Nomination
meeting”1 understand that this was done to accommodate the variety of wishes that different
clubs may entertain as best for their individual circumstances. This can be a distinct change
from the past as now clubs may take just TWQ meetings to complete the process., the initial
meeting to receive the Committee’s report AND present nominations from the floor, The club’s
next scheduled regular meeting, (a second meeting), now becomes your “Election Night” meet-
ing. The second option, likely more familiar to most District “*N” Lions, is to continue the trad-
ition of the past - which takes THREE meetings to complete. This option is still acceptable, still
valid,, it all depends on what your club wants to do. Obviously, a club must decide before hand
which way they want to go.

At meeting, "No.1” the committee presents a completed report to a regular meeting
of the club ., no other action is taken at this meeting. This allows every member reasonable
time to consider nominating other Lions for any office. It also allows any member, who may
wish to run for office and was not nominated, the opportunity to soficit support and have his/
her name offered at the next regularly scheduled meeting. By the way, according to Robert’s
Rules of Order, no member of the Nominating Committee shall be “penalized” because they
were a member of the Nominating committee - that is to say each member retains the right to
be nominated for office. Also, an individual member can be nominated for more than one
position. However, the Order of Nomination has to be observed., if elected to a" higher” office,
then a member must “drop off’ the ballot when the turn comes for electing a" lower” position.

At meeting, "No.2" the club’s next scheduled regular meeting, Nominations from the
floor are received. No other action is taken at this meeting. The Order of Nomination follows :
President., 1%, 2", 3", Vice Presidents., Secretary. Treasurer.,
2 -Two Year Directors.,  Lion Tamer., Tail-twister.,  Membership Chairperson
There is no election for Immediate Past President ., the two “One” Year directors are
serving out their final (i.e. second) year of their election from the previous Lionistic year.

At meeting, "No.3 an Election, if necessary is held by secret ballot, to fiil all the offices
on the Board where more than one nomination has previously been received. A committee
should be appointed by the club to count the ballots, but often this is an extra duty of your
Nominating Committee.

Respectfully submitted,

/.f e D\/{ e e

roveleay Faptdlia Dl tiers s
Monarch Lion John “Happy Jack ™ MacPherson
District N-1 “Protocol” Chairperson ( 2007-2008)

83 Qak Drive Charlottetown P.E.I. C1A6V2
( H) Ph. # (902) 892 - 1855 / Charlattetown Lians
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District Governor Visitations

FEBRUARY 18 WOODSTOCK

FEBRUARY 19 UPPER NASHWAAK

FEBRUARY 20 HAMPTON

MARCH 6 JEMSEG

MARCH 10 DIEPPE

MARCH 17 DORCHESTER

MARCH 25 MONCTON

APRIL 7 HUM-LEW-SUM

APRIL 18-20 N-1 CONVENTION

MAY 3 ST. STEPHEN-MILLTOWN

MAY 16-18 MD N CONVENTION
CLUB MEETING CHANGE

NOTICE

Dundas Lions Club will be meeting
on the second Tuesday of each
month only until further notice.

LIONS DISTRICT N-1
IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER

2007-2008

5th of each month

23 February 2008

1 March, 2008

1 March, 2008

6 March, 2008
21-22 March, 2008.
31 March, 2008.

18-20 April, 2008.
1 May, 2008.

2, 3,4, May 2008
16-18 May, 2008.

31 May, 2008.

Monthly Reports are due

Diamond Ring Dinner , Salisbury Lioness

International Semi-Annual Dues to be paid

Harvey Lions Billy McGee Curling Funspiel
Blindfold Dinner and Concert, Moncton Area Lions
District N-1 Curling Bonspiel, Newcastle Lions Club
District Semi-Annual Dues to be paid

District N-1 Convention & Officers School, Moncton Lions Club
PU101s Completed and Submitted

MD N Regional Leadership Institute

Multiple District N Convention

Delta Prince Edward Hotel, Charlottetown

Cavalcade NB, Woodstock Lions Club

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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MINUTES OF THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION
OF LIONS CLUBS DISTRICT N-1
THIRD CABINET MEETING
SIMONDS LIONS CLUB
3 FEBRUARY, 2008.

Registration was taken prior to the Cabinet Meeting by CST George Mitton. 24 clubs and a total of 92 members registered.
Including 7 Zone Chairs and 27 Committee Chairs.

District Governor Luke Stennick called the meeting to order at 11:10 a.m.
Lion Betty Hoban led in the singing of “The Star Spangled Banner” and “O Canada..”
DG Luke led in a moment of silence for world peace and deceased lions and the Lions Invocation.

DG Luke then called for approval of the agenda. It was moved by PCC Rheal Cormier and seconded by Lion Norah Davidson-
Wright, that the agenda be approved, motion carried.

DG Luke welcomed all in attendance and delivered his opening remarks.

DG Luke then introduced the head table, consisting of CST George Mitton, VDG Rod Wright, Simonds King Lion Calvin
Currie and himself.

DG Luke asked that all PDGs present stand and be recognized. 14 PDGs were acknowledged.

The meeting also recognized one lioness in attendance.

DG Luke introduced KL Calvin, and he welcomed all lions in attendance.

DG Luke introduced Vice-District Governor Rod Wright, VDG Rod received a standing ovation, coerced as it may have been.
He congratulated all the MERLOW Team members on all their hard work and reminded the meeting of the MD N Regional
Leadership Institute to be held at Scotia Glen Camp 2-4 May, 2008.

CST George delivered his Roll Call Report as noted above.

The minutes of the Second Cabinet Meeting held at the Charlottetown Lions Club on 25 November, 2007, having been
circulated, it was moved by Lion Terry Brown and seconded by IPDG Tim Hoban that they be approved. Motion carried.

CST George then presented the Financial Report as of 31 January, 2008. It was then moved by VDG Rod and seconded by
Lion John Roberts that the Financial Statement be accepted. Motion carried.

DG Luke then called for any reports from the district’s Zone Chairs.

1. Zone 2 Chair PCST Doug Cook informed the meeting of the activities of the clubs in his zone and that PDG Allison
McNally was seeking interest from clubs on Prince Edward Island in the PEI Co-Ordinating Committee.

Written reports were submitted by the following:
Zone 2 PCST Doug Cook, Zone 5 PDG Fred Cook, Zone 7 Claude LeBlanc, and Zone 8 Lucio Cordisco.

DG Luke then asked for reports from committee chairs, they were as follows:

1. Fund-raising Chair PDG Jan Phillips reported that there is a raffle for a lions bag and stuffed lion going on today. She also
reported that tickets were being sent to all clubs for a district wide raffle. These tickets are only to be sold to lions members.

2. Extension Chair Lion Terry Brown informed the meeting that the International Peace Poster Display will be at the

convention in Moncton. It is also available to borrow from 17 - 29 April, 2008. Please contact Lion Terry if your club is
interested.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”




DISTRICT N —1 Newsletter February 2008 Page 8 of 13

Lion Terry also announced that there will be an Extension Workshop 9-11 October, 2008 at the Lincoln Lions Club. He also
informed the meeting that he still has a few CSFII Bracelets left and that he has copies of the Proposed Awards & Criteria
available.

3. Leadership Chair PCC Bev Semple reported on her committee’s mini leadership sessions that she has been conducting. One
is coming up in March and another is planned for 4 May, 2008 in East Royalty. Plans are also underway for one to be held in
western PEI and another in the Miramichi.

4. Lion Dave Blanchard reported on the progress of the MD N Convention to be held in Charlottetown. PIP Clem Kusiak is
confirmed as the guest speaker. There are three hotels available, Delta (the host hotel), Best Western and Inn on the Hill. The
Meet and Greet will be held at the Confederation Centre of the Arts. He encouraged all members to attend.

5. IPDG Boyd Sangster reported on the Lion Ron Evans Bursary Fund for Portage Atlantic. The balance of the fund is
currently $8067.50. IPDG Boyd has sent a request to all clubs to consider donating to the fund.

6. PDG Association Chair IPDG Tim Hoban reported that his committee has met twice and they have been working mainly on
their structure for inclusion in the Policy Manual. IPDG Tim also reported on Lions Appreciation Day on PEI and his efforts to
have the same here in NB. IPDG Tim also reported on the Premier’s Task Force on Non-Profit Organizations and his
submission to the Minister of Finance for the upcoming budgetary consultations.

7. LFC Director NB PDG Fred Cook reported that LFC has approved a special skills dog for an 11 year old girl from the
Burton area. It is quite rare for a person of this age to be approved for such a dog. He also reported that donations were up
112% for July - December of last year compared to the same period the year before. Total donations of $12480.00. PDG Fred
also emphasized the need for clubs to get behind the Light Bulb Program.

8. Cavalcade NB Chair Joe Ruet reported that most everything is in place for the Cavalcade in Woodstock. Lion Joe has
posters for sale to be used in fund-raising, he also has Cavalcade 2008 pins available. Lion Joe also informed the meeting that
the Big Stop in Lincoln has a charity table set up for Cavalcade. He also announced the Blindfold Dinner and Concert set for
Moncton High School on 6 March, 2008.

DG Luke then adjourned the meeting for lunch at 12:00 p.m.

DG Luke reconvened the meeting at 12:45 p.m.

At this time DG Luke presented Lion Keith Trask of the McAdam Lions Club with a 100% Presidents Award.

DG Luke then introduced Lion Mike Menzies to a stirring round of applause. Lion Mike spoke of the support he has received
over the past year, during his illness. He specifically wanted to acknowledge the support of Zone Chair Jan Martin of District
N-2 Region 10 for her help while he was in Nova Scotia receiving treatment.

DG Luke then announced that MD N pins were now available at a cost of $3.00.

9. Diabetes Awareness PEI Chair Lion George Vail reported on the prospect of a new camp for diabetes in the Truro area. He
also reported that the Live Smart Diabetes Expo will be held at the Rodd Charlottetown Hotel 3 May, 2008 with 34 booths.
Lion George also reminded the meeting that Cavalcade PEI still did not have a chair, and that Lion Arnold Yates had offered to
fill the position. DG Luke appointed Lion Arnold immediately.

10. Youth Exchange Chair Stewart MacDonald reported that he has prepared information for all clubs and that it is being
circulated via the zone chairs. The information is a step-by-step guide to conducting a youth exchange. He encouraged all clubs

to consider participating.

11. LFC Chair Lion Mary Small thanked all lions for their support this year and reported that her committee has raised over
$800.00 through the sale of LFC merchandise.

12. Lion Brian Kingston of the Moncton Lions Club reported on Convention and Officers School. All events will be taking
place at the host hotel, Ramada Crystal Palace with the exception of the Meet & Greet which will be held at the Moncton Lions
Club.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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13. Elections Chair PDG Denzil Bernard reported that he has received completed applications for one Zone Chair position, for
District Governor from VDG Rod, and for Vice District Governor from Zone Chair Lucio Cordisco.

14. Drug Awareness Chair Lion Bill Scott reported that he is working on a poster project to feature Huggy and baseball player
Matt Stairs. He also announced that the Audie Brewer Memorial Bowling Tournament was scheduled for this Saturday at the
Marysville Lanes. For more information contact any member of the Nashwaaksis Lions Club.

15. Contests - Visitation & Bulletin Chair Harold Borden reported that he has only received bulletins from 5 clubs and that on
ly 3 clubs have reported visitations to him. He encouraged all clubs to get this information in to him.

16. Alert Chair Lion Norah Davidson-Wright reported that the pilot project between the Barkers Point Lions Club and the
Fredericton E.M.O. has been very successful.

Written reports were submitted and are available from the following committees:
Alert, Contests Visitation & Bulletin, LFC, Long Range Planning, PDG Association, Lion Ron Evans Bursary Fund, Awards,
and Constitution and By-Laws.

PDG Jan then came forward to conduct her raffle draw. $102.00 was realized. The winner was Lion Susan Sangster.
CST George then conducted his draw for the golf putter. $86.00 was realized. The winner was Lion Stewart MacDonald.

Old Business

It was moved by Lion Terry Brown and seconded by PCC Sonny Bonell to accept the Awards Committee report that had been
presented in Charlottetown on 25 November, 2007. Following lengthy discussion the motion was carried. Lion Terry then
presented his committee’s “Proposed Awards & Criteria” report as a Notice of Motion to be voted on in Moncton at the annual
convention. Following lengthy discussion it was decided that this Notice shall be circulated to all Lions Clubs under separate
cover and posted on the district’s web site. Lion Terry will accept suggestions and comments to the report leading up

to the district convention.

Long Range Planning Chair PCST Gerald Forsythe then presented his report concerning the creation of the Deputy Vice-
District Governor position. The conclusion of the report was that the position not be created. It was moved by PCST Gerry and
seconded by PDG Ralph Shears that the reort be accepted, motion carried.

Constitution and By-Laws Chair PCC Rheal Cormier then presented the following five (5) Notices of Motion:

1. Policy Manual

2. Referred to as Notice #1 (Housekeeping)

3. Referred to as Notice #2 (Administration Fund)

4. Referred to as Notice #3 (Zones and Regions)

5. Referred to as Notice #4 (Appointment of Committees for Convention)

As with the Proposed Awards & Criteria Notice, these Notices of Motion shall be circulated under separate cover and posted
on the district’s web site for comment and suggestions. These Notices shall be voted on at the convention in Moncton. The
Policy Manual will also be posted and circulated 30 days prior to the convention. It was then moved by PCC Rheal and
seconded by PCST Gerry that due to the fact the above Notices replace those that were presented in Charlottetown, said
Notices be recinded. Motion carried.

DG Luke then re-read IPDG Boyd’s motion concerning the remaining funds from former District 41-O. The motion was
seconded by VDG Rod. Motion carried. IPDG Boyd thanked all the members for supporting the motion.

DG Luke then brought forth the idea to honour the members of the Bathust High School Phantoms basketball team and the
coach’s wife who lost their lives recently. It was moved by PCC Sonny and seconded by VDG Rod that the district purchase a
tree in the Breslau Memorial Forest at LFC to honour them. Motion carried.

Upon discussion of the upcoming MD N Regional Leadership Institute, it was moved by PDG Denzil and seconded by IPDG
Tim that the district pay for ten (10) registrations, a total of $500.00, for members of the district attending the institute. Motion

carried.

CST George announced that the Rexton Lions Club is hosting their 3rd Annual Ladies Night this Saturday and that any lady
wanting to attend could see him for a ticket.

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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Lion Susan then presented PCC Sonny with a memento for his service as piper to district and multiple district events over the
years.

DG Luke then reviewed the dates to remember and also announced that district Pin Chair Lion Roy Mifflin was ill and
undergoing dialysis.

PCST Gerry reminded the meeting of the Blindfold Dinner & Concert 6 March, 2008.
PCC thanked all members for attending.
DG Luke thanked KL Calvin and the members of the Simonds Lions Club for hosting the Cabinet Meeting.

The meeting was then adjourned at 3:14 p.m. Cavalcade 2008

Respectfully submltted by’ Time to work on a dedicated project for Cavalcade Thanks you for your
CST George Mitton support in the past and hopefully your continued supportin the future

. . . Do you Know that Cavlcade provide a chance for a child who is afflicted by
Vice District Governor Travel Schedule Diabetes Type 1 ?

February 18 Woodstock Lions Club
February 27 Shediac Lions Club | Your support helps a child to attend camp , which give that child to meet and
February 28 Geary Lions Club
March 3 Simonds Lions Club

enjoy a week with other Childre who are in the same boat as they are. We
need your support !!

March 6 Moncton Area Lions Blindfold Dinner Cavalcade this year will be in Woodstock . The hard working Woodstock Lions
March 13 Grand Washademoak Lions - CSF II have many of the necessary thing in place already Come on have a dedicated
April 18-20 Moncton- N-1 District Officers School & project for this event . Come for a great Day of fellowship on May 31, 2008
Convention More information will follow as time gets closer to the Event
May14-18 Charlottetown- MDN Convention )
June 12-14 Lions Foundation of Canada Cavaleade Chair N-1 Joe 5-0
4 ;ig\\, HARVEY LION’S BILLY McGEE CURLING FUNSPIEL
b o
mchﬁa HARVEY CURLING CLUB MARCH 1%, 2008 —_—

ALL LIONS, LIONESS OR FAMILY MEMBERS. WE CAN ONLYACCOMMODATE 12 TEAMS, SO BE SURE TO REGISTER EARLY.
< $100.00 PER TEAM. INCLUDES CURLING, LUNCH AND A ROAST BEEF SUPPER.

ANYBODY WHO DOES NOT WANT TO CURL, BUT WHO WOULD LIKE TO JOIN US FOR THE DAY, THERE WILL BE A $15
CHARGE FOR LUNCH AND SUPPER.

CONTACTING LION DENZIL BERNARD ON OR BEFORE FEBRUARY 23%°. denray50(@nb.sympatico.ca

Fellow Lions & Friends:

The Fredericton Lions Club has booked the “Charity Table” at the Lincoln Blue Canoe Restaurant, Irving
Big Stop (Highway 7 just outside of Fredericton, NB) for the month of February 2008. A portion of the proceeds from this table for
the month go to Diabetes, Diabetes research and Camp Dia-best. Last year we received approximately $250.00.

Be sure to ask for the Charity Table, it's at the back of the restaurant.

Remember, every time you eat at the Charity Table, or even have a coffee, you are . . .

Helping the Lions help Diabetes Lion Karl Bowland

President,Fredericton Lions Club

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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MD 41 REGIONAL LEADERSHIP SCHEDULE-MAY 2008
“N” REGIONAL LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE
May 2, 3 and 4, 2008 at Scotian Glen Camp

REGISTRATION FORM
PLEASE PRINT
1. Name
2. Address
3. Phone Postal Code
4. E-mail

5. For accommodation purposes only ( ) Male ( ) Female

6. Club Name

7. Present Office

8. Highest Office Held

9. Years as Lion

Registration fee must accompany the application: $50.00
Make cheques payable to: MD “N” Lions Leadership Institute.

Only 36 participants may attend the institute. Any applications in excess of 36 will be placed on a
waiting list and, if a space becomes available, accepted in order of the date of their receipt. There
will be NO refunds after March 31%, 2008.

The modules this year will be different from the modules included in the 2007 institute and
will be based on the senior leadership institute curriculum.

IMPORTANT: Registration forms must be returned by March 9th, 2008 to:
PDG Charles Uhlman
Box 599
Mahone Bay, N.S.
BOJ 2EO

See Schedule below

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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May-02 May-03 May-04
FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY
1:00 Registration 8:45 Motivating Lions 8:45 Change Leadership
1:30 Welcome 10:45 Break 10:45 Break
1:45 Ice Breakers 11:00 Art of Recognition 11:00 Case Study De Bono
2:00 All About Lions 12:30 Lunch 12:30 Lunch
3:45 Break 1:30 Creative Thinking 1:30 Skits
4:00 Team Building 3:15 Break 2:00 Closing/Evaluation
5:30 Dinner 3:30 Project Management 2:30 Leave for Home
6:30 Communication 5:30 Dinner
8:15 TB/Com. Group Activity 6:30 PM Group Activity
9:00 Social Activities 7:30 Social Activities
FRIDAY: 8:15 is a team building/communication group activity.

SATURDAY: 6:30 pm is a project management group activity.
SUNDAY: 11:00 am is a decision making group activity based upon de Bono’s six hats..

MULTIPLE DISTRICT N CONVENTION
MAY 16— 18, 2008
CHARLOTTETOWN, PEL
RESERVATION DEADLINE IS MARCH 10,2008 e

‘il
i

Name

Address

E: Mail Tel #

Club Name District

Lion Lioness Leo Non Lion Guest Name

Hospitality Book (includes Meet & Greet, Saturday Banquet, Sunday Luncheon)

Quantity

____Hospitality Book @ $85.00 (Canadian Funds) Sub;

—__INT’L Banquet Tickets (Saturday Evening) @ $45.00  Sub:

___ DG Elect Luncheon Tickets (Sunday) @ $30.00 Sub:

___ Meet & Greet @ $15.00 Sub:
Total b

Please make cheques/money orders payable to: MD M Convention 2008
Mail to: Lions MD N Convention 2008

/o Lion Dave Blanchard

21 Linden Ave

Charlottetown, P.E.L

Hot:iRmcn’ahnnsshnuldbcmadadnwﬂymthﬂ:ehuu
Convention Hotel Deita Prince Edward $149.00 plus taxes. 902-566-2222
Altemnate Accommodations:

Best Western 902-892-2461 $96.00

Quality Inn (Inn On The Hill) 902-894-8572  $103.00

Bemmmmﬂaﬂyonmewithmmﬂcuumﬁmwhmm&ﬁ;gmmﬂm

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”
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District N1 Officers School / Convention

Ramada Inn, Crystal Palace
April 18— 20, 2008

Moncton, NB
MName
Address
Email Telephone
Club Name Diistrict
Lion _ Lioness _ Leo_ Non Lion Guest Name

Hospitality Book (includes Meet & Greet, Saturday Banquet, Coffee Break
Transportation to and from Hotels and Meet and Greet)

Quantity

_ Hospitality Book @ % 47.00 (Canadian Funds) Sub:

_ Banquet Tickets (Saturday Evening) @ % 35.00 Sub

Registration Tickets (only) @ % 8.00 Sub
Meet & Greet @ § 12.00 Sub
TOTAL b

Please Make Cheques/ Money orders payable to: Moncton Lions Club,
Reference: District N1 Officers School & Convention (Not later than 10" April)

hito://meonctonlicns lopwap.org Email emoncionlionsclubi@ rogers. cont

Mail to: Lion Brian Kingston Home Phone (5067 384-7320
Convention Chairman Office Phone (506) 858-9492
Moncton Lions Club Fax (506) 859-1583

55 Mark Avenue
Moncton, NB
E1C 7GR
For Reservations Specify Lions Club Convention
Hotel Reservations are made directly with the hotel (Not later than 18" March)
Ramada Inn - $129.00 Phone [-800-561-7 108 {506) 855-8584 or on line www ramada.ca
Alternate: Coastal Inn - $99.00 Phone 1-800-561- 3939 or on line moncton(@ coastalinns, com

Meet & Greet @ Moncton Lions Club, Convention & School @ Ramada Inn

Hotels for the Convention are near Champlain Mall, Paul Street, Dieppe (Moncton)

“CHALLENGE TO CHANGE”




